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office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org

From: Mt Gretna Campmeeting Association <office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org>

Sent: Tuesday, January 9, 2024 8:01 AM

To: office@mtgretnacampmeeting.org

Subject: Passing of George Resh

It is with profound sorrow that we announce the passing of a revered and 

esteemed former MGCA Board Member, George Resh. George’s legacy is 

knitted in the fabric of our community, as he dedicated over a decade of his 

life to serving on the board from 2006 to 2018.

Throughout his tenure, George displayed steadfast devotion and a consistent 

pledge to enhance our community. George lent his expertise and passion to 

several vital committees, including Nominations, Buildings & Grounds, 

Executive Committee (as Vice-President), Finance Committee, Property 

Ownership, Recreation, Ad-Hoc Personnel, and Ad-Hoc Archive.

His leadership was marked by a rare blend of wisdom, integrity, and 

compassion, making a profound impact on every facet of the association’s 

endeavors. Beyond his invaluable contributions, George was a beacon of 

inspiration, fostering camaraderie and unity among board members and the 

community at large.

His passing leaves a profound void, and we extend our deepest sympathies 

and heartfelt condolences to his family, friends, and all who had the privilege 

of knowing him. His legacy will forever be cherished and remembered as an 

integral part of the MGCA's history.

At this moment of loss, let us take solace in celebrating George’s remarkable 

life and the enduring impact he made on our community. His spirit will live 

on in the cherished memories of those that knew and loved him, inspiring 

everyone to carry forth his legacy of service, dedication, and commitment to 

making a difference.

Link to George Resh’s 

obituary:  https://www.snyderfuneralhome.com/obituary/george-a-resh/. 


